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PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
The St. Michael’s Parish exists to continue the mission of Jesus through our baptism.  

He has become the center of our life and our community.  As a parish family, we live 

to express our love of God and neighbor through worship and ministry. 
 

JUNE 8, 2025 –PENTECOST SUNDAY 

THIS WEEK’S SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
 

Sun. 08    9:00 a.m. Mass + Kelta Cooper 

       12:30 p.m. Baptism of Robert & John 

  Krueger 

         7:00 p.m. Mass for All Souls Day 

  Intentions 
   

Mon. 09    8:00 a.m. Communion Service 
 

Tues. 10    No Service 
  

Wed. 11    8:00 a.m. Communion Service 

         7:30 p.m. Knights of Columbus Meeting 
    

Thurs. 12    8:00 a.m. Communion Service 
    

Fri. 13    8:00 a.m. Communion Service 

         No Adult Class 
  

Sun. 15    9:00 a.m. Mass for +Todd Smith 

         7:00 p.m. Mass for All Enrolled in the 

  Memorial Program 

        Father’s Day 
  
 

Live Streaming Mass:  9:00 a.m. Mass is Live 

Streamed on Facebook each Sunday at: 
     https://www.facebook.com/stmichaelschapman/ 
 

 

Stewardship Sightings! 
 

➢ Koren Lewis for heading the June coffee, juice 

and rolls and those who helped with the serving 

and clean-up, including Koren’s grandchildren, 

Terry Miller and Chris Tassin. 

➢ Jenny Larson for heading the blood drive, and for 

all who donated pies, who helped and who 

donated blood. 

Annual Mission Co-op Appeal! 
June 15, 2025 

 

Next Sunday, Fr. Ernest Amoako-Opare will be 

here to make an appeal for his Diocese.  Fr. Ernest 

is from Ghana and is assigned to Hill City, 

WaKeeney, Collyer and Damar parishes in the 

Salina Diocese.   
 

The following is information about the Diocese 

and where the support will be used. 
 

The Catholic Diocese of Koforidua is found in 

Ghana west Africa.  It was created on July 6, 

1992, carved from the Archdiocese of Accra.  The 

Diocese is about thirty (30) years old.  It has more 

rural parishes and stations with schools and 

clinics.  Most of these places are in need of 

portable drinking water (boreholes).  The Diocese 

is blessed with a lot of young men in the seminary 

being formed to become priests. 
 

The Catholic Diocese of Koforidua will be 

pleased to have your assistance in the form of 

prayer, money and any support to be able to 

provide these stations with good drinking water 

and to form the young men for the church. 
 

May the Lord bless you for your support. 

Fr Ernest Amoako-Opare 
 

FYI:  Special envelopes are on the blue table in 

the church entryway for this collection.  They are 

white with a blue border.  A plain envelope can 

also be used.  Make sure you write Mission Co-op 

Appeal on the outside and your name.  Checks are 

made payable to St. Michael’s.  Loose plate next 

Sunday will go to this cause. 

https://www.facebook.com/stmichaelschapman/


NEWS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 

Welcome Robert and John, sons of Joseph and 

Carleigh Krueger, who will be baptized this Sunday, 

June 8th, at 12:30 p.m.  The Godparent of Robbie is 

Becky Linn, and the Godparent of Johnny is Barb 

Gack. 
 

New Liturgical Ministry Schedule for June 22nd-

October 26th was sent with the weekly e-mail.  

Copies are on the blue table. 
 

 

Liturgical Ministers & Collection Counters 

June 15 
 

EMC   Sheila H, Karman D, Naomi L 

Lector  Liz Sites 

Servers Cheyenne Kelly, Haley Valenzuela 

Greeters Nicole Howard 

Collection Curtis/Sandra B, Leah H, Robin S 

Gifts  Mary Jo McD, Bill C 

Music  Marita & Chris Tassin 
 

Collection Marita C & Robin S 
 

 

Gifts to the Parish Last Week 

 

Loose plate                        $305.00 

Envelopes                                $2,350.00 

Children               $22.00 

Parish Projects             $215.00 
 

Monthly Financial Statement 

(as of May 31, 2025) 
 

Children’s Collection          $855.25 
 

Year to Date Income              $136,925.31 

Year to Date Expenses             $151.557.30 

Year to Date (overage/shortage)  -$14,631.99 
 SUNDAY 

Thank You from Clover Cabinet! 
 

Thank you SO MUCH for collecting items for 

Clover Cabinet for VBS last week. The donations are 

truly appreciated and help us out so much.  243 

individual items were collected.  With 23 NEW 

families visiting the pantry in the month of May, 

every little bit helps  FYI:  St. Michael’s Parish will 

be collecting for Clover Cabinet during the month of 

July.  This replaces our prior collecting during July 

for Abilene Food Pantry. 
 

Christian One-Liner:  Prayer—don’t give God 

instructions—just report for duty! 

Books or Worship Aids! 
 

Worship Aids—this is the two page booklet you 

pick up as you enter the church that provides the 

music and the scripture readings. This Liturgical 

Year (Dec. 1, 2024-Nov. 23, 2025) the parish has 

used these.  We did this mostly because we were 

going to be in the Parish Center for a few months. 
 

Breaking Bread Books—these are what we’ve 

used prior to this year.  All the scripture readings 

and music for an entire Liturgical Year are 

contained in the book with the Order of the Mass, 

Daily Mass Propers, and some additional rites and 

prayers.   
 

Input from YOU!  Since the cost is basically the 

same, if you have a preference let Marita know.  It 

would be helpful to know why you prefer one 

over the other.  This input is needed by 

Thursday, June 19th! 
 

What Was Accomplished Last Sunday? 
 

Last Sunday was the annual workday at the 

parish.  A lot was accomplished in two hours or 

so.  A HUGE THANK YOU to all who helped 

from 4 years to over 80 years old.  There are still 

a few projects to complete but here are some of 

the accomplishments: 

 

❖ All chairs and tables in the parish center 

(including the classrooms) and in the two 

modulars were scrubbed.  This is over 200 

chairs and over 35 tables.  All chairs and 

tables in the big room were put on the storage 

racks except for what was needed for the 

blood drive. 

❖ The tops of the refrigerator and cabinets in the 

kitchen were cleaned as well as the 

refrigerator coils and fan blades. 

❖ The gutters on the house and garage were 

cleaned out and a cable secured. 

❖ Bushes and trees were trimmed. 

❖ Almost 32 bags of pothole repair were placed 

in the needed areas of the parking spaces. 

❖ Section of sidewalk behind house & church 

was leveled which included removing a huge 

tree root. 

❖ Playground equipment was inspected with 

minor repairs. 

❖ Room divider in big room of parish center was 

repaired. 

❖ Sink faucets in guest bathroom repaired. 


